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Question: 
 
‘Monetary Policy is applied in various forms – China adjusts 
its interest rates whereas Singapore uses exchange rates as 
its monetary policy tool.’ 
 

A) Explain how the strengthening of a country’s currency can 
affect its consumers, producers and the govt. (10m) 
 

B) When attempting to address inflation, discuss why 
different countries apply different forms of monetary 
policy. (15m) 

 
-------------------------------------------------------------- 

Specimen Essay 
 

A) Appreciation of a country’s currency will cause the price of 
its exports in foreign currency to be more expensive while the 
price of its imports in local currency to be cheaper. Assuming 
Marshall-Lerner Condition holds (PEDx+ PEDm > 1), this will 
reduce the Balance of Trade (BOT), thereby lowering the 
Aggregate Demand (AD). Through the multiplier effect, this 
will contract the economy, lowering the National Income(NY). 
 
For household consumers, the falling AD resulting in less jobs 
available in the export industries, resulting in higher 
unemployment. This is especially so for Export Based economies 
with labour intensive industries eg China. The resulting 
increase in unemployment lowers household incomes and hence 
reduces consumers’ purchasing ability. This negatively affects 
consumers in general. 
 
On the other hand, the currency appreciation lowers import 
prices in local currency. Referring to Fig 1, domestic 
consumers are now able to buy more qty of imports (Q1 to Q2) at 
lower prices (P1 – P2). 



 
Macro Policies// Mr Billy Lim  

2 
 

 
 
They enjoy an increase in consumer surplus (shaded area). This 
is especially for countries which lack natural resources and 
are very dependent on imports for food, energy eg Spore. 
 In addition, local consumers also benefit from the currency 
appreciation when travelling overseas for leisure or business 
eg Sporean shoppers flock to neighbouring Malaysia for 
shopping and leisure, taking advantage of the strong S$ 
against the Malaysian ringgit. 
 
 Hence, whether consumers gain or suffer from a country’s 
currency appreciation depends on the relative strengths of 
these effects. 
 
 Producers in exporting industries wll generally be badly 
affected by the currency appreciation. They will be less price 
competitive in global export markets especially in fiercely 
competitive industries with close substitutes eg Japanese 
(Toshiba) versus South Korean (Samsung) consumer electronics 
products. Some affected firms even relocate production 
overseas to take advantage of lower production costs as well 
as weaker currency. But even so, the profits earned overseas 
(in foreign exchange eg Malaysian ringgit) will be lesser 
after conversion back to the stronger local currency (Yen). 
This is especially so for export based economies. 
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 For consumption based economies. Local producers will be 
generally less affected since they are not competing in 
overseas markets. This is unless there are imported 
substitutes available in the domestic market eg in USA, a US$ 
appreciation will cause American steel producers having to 
compete against (even) cheaper foreign steel. 
 
Appreciation of the currency directly affects the govt through 
its Budget. As mentioned, the appreciation lowers BOT and 
raise unemployment. This lowers govt income tax revenues while 
raising unemployment benefits payouts. This causes a strain on 
the govt Budget especially for countries with generous welfare 
benefits eg EU countries. 
 
In general, A currency appreciation has more positive effect on 
consumers but a more negative effect on producers and govt, 
depending on various circumstances. 
 
 

B) S’pore is an export based economy with a small domestic 
market. It lacks natural resources and is heavily dependent on 
imports for food, energy and raw materials for domestic 
consumption and export manufacturing. Hence, it is very 
vulnerable to imported cost push inflation. 
 
As such, Spore uses the policy of gradual appreciation 
(exchange rate centred monetary policy). A strong S$ lowers 
import prices (in S$) and helps offset imported cost push 
inflation. 
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Aggregate Supply (AS) falls by a smaller extent (AS1 to AS3). 
As such, cost push inflation is reduced (pt A to pt C instead 
of pt A to pt B). 
 
However, gradual appreciation is effective only against 
imported cost push inflation. In Spore, wages and property 
prices keep rising due to labour and land shortage. Gradual 
appreciation is ineffective against such causes. As such, 
Spore uses Supply Side policies such as retraining and 
upgrading of labour eg offering SkillsFuture grants for 
upgrading courses. This raises labour productivity and lowers 
unit labour cost. For the property market, the Spore govt 
implements anti-speculative ‘cooling measures (eg special 
taxes on home sales) to dampen rising property prices. These 
measures help reduce the other types of cost push inflation in 
Spore. 
 
Regarding interest rates, Spore is unable to use such policy 
due to the openness of its economy (free inflow/ outflow of 
hot money). If Spore raises its interest rates (to reduce 
inflation) higher than the rest of the world, hot money will 
flow into Spore. Domestic money supply will increase and 
interest rates will fall until it equalizes again with global 
interest rates.  Hence, such openness prevents Spore from 
utilizing interest rate policy. 
 
China is also an export based economy but with a large and 
expanding domestic market. Inflation is mainly due to demand 
pull factors of high exports, investments and rising domestic 
consumption. To curb inflation, China uses contractionary 
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monetary policy of higher interest rates. This raises the cost 
of borrowing and reduces investment and consumption. Aggregate 
Demand falls from AD1 to AD2, thereby reducing inflation (P1 -
P2). 

 
However, the buoyant Chinese economy creates strong business 
expectations and optimistic consumer confidence. Thus, even 
with higher interest rates, investments and consumption may 
not fall significantly enough; making interest rate policy 
less effective. 
 
Unlike Singapore, China is unlikely to use currency 
appreciation to curb inflation. With its large supply of 
natural resources (eg coal, steel, agriculture etc) China is 
less vulnerable to imported inflation. Hence, there is less 
reason to appreciate the Yuan to curb imported inflation.  
Also, appreciating the Yuan will make export prices more 
expensive. This will jeopardise China’s existing exports which 
are price elastic due to the rise of other low cost producers 
such as Vietnam, Bangladesh etc. With China’s export 
industries being very labour intensive, the govt is unlikely 
willing to risk massive unemployment and widespread social 
unrest by appreciating the Yuan. 
 
In conclusion, the choice between interest rates and exchange 
rate policy depends on the nature of the economy. For 
countries with large domestic market, interest rate policy is 
more appropriate. For more open economies, exchange rate would 
be a better choice. But even so, these still need to be 
combined with other appropriate policies (eg supply side) for 
greater effectiveness. 
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======================The End================================= 
 
 


